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Riverside Fire Authority 

Explanatory Statement 

Proposition 1 – Regular Fire Lid Lift (2024) 

 

 

Election Date:  August 6, 2024 

 

Name of Jurisdiction 

Submitting Measure: Riverside Fire Authority  

 

Contact Name:  Kevin Anderson, Fire Chief 

 

Contact Phone Number:  360-736-3975 

 

 

The Riverside Fire Authority (“Authority”) is placing a multi-year fire lid lift proposition on the 

August 6, 2024 primary ballot. The Authority responded to the community’s requests for 

emergency medical care, fire suppression, rescue, and other emergencies, 4,879 times in 2023. 

This is a 22% increase in calls for service since 2020. Of the calls for service in 2023, 1,921 of 

them, nearly 40%, were occurring simultaneously with other calls. However, while firefighters are 

responding to more calls, the statutorily authorized $1.50 regular fire levy rate previously approved 

by voters in 2007 is projected to fall to $1.03 in 2025 due to statutory limitations.  

 

If this proposition to restore a regular fire levy rate to $1.35 passes, a taxpayer with a home value 

of $385,000 would anticipate an increased tax of $10.05 per month for 2025, in comparison to 

what is assessed with the rate of $1.04 in 2024.   

 

Passage of this proposition will reauthorize the property tax levy rate to $1.35 per $1,000 of 

assessed valuation for collection in 2025, as previously approved by voters, coupled with annual 

increases of up to 6% in each of the five subsequent years. However, the levy rate cannot exceed 

$1.50 even if properties increase in value. Passage of this proposition will maintain an effective 

level of service and implement improvements intended to meet the challenges of increasing 

demand and community risk. The dollar amount of the levy in 2030 would be used to calculate 

future levy increase limits. 

 

Explanatory Statement Drafted/Reviewed by: Eric Quinn, Attorney at Law  
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It is the Mission of the Lewis County Prosecutor’s Office to zealously seek justice in all criminal 
matters, consistently promote public confidence in the legal system, and diligently represent 

county government while adhering to the highest ethical and moral standards. 

345 W. Main Street, 2nd Floor 
Chehalis, WA 98532 

Phone: (360) 740-1240 
Fax: (360) 740-1497 

TDD: (360) 740-1480 

Lewis County Prosecuting 
Attorney’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Auditor’s Office 
FROM: David E. Bailey, Chief Civil Deputy Prosecuting Attorney 
RE: Approval of Ballot Language and Explanatory Statement / Riverside Fire 

Authority Levy Lift  
DATE: May 7, 2024 

 
 
 
Our office has reviewed the proposed levy for the Riverside Fire Authority to impose a 
“Lid Lift.”  The ballot language and explanatory statement are impartial, written in clear 
and concise language, avoid the use of legal and technical terms whenever possible, 
and do not exceed statutory word limits.  
 
Our office approves as to form.  
 
 
 

 


	Combined cover_resolution_statement RFA 8-6-2024
	RES Cover Sheet
	2024 Multi-yr Levy Lid Lift Resolution
	RiversideRFA_ExpState_6YearFireLidLift_4-18-2024_EQ FINAL

	Auditor Memo.Riverside Fire Authority ballot.050724



